
Kiel Area School District 

 

Pool Committee Meeting Minutes 

 

June 3, 2014 

  

Members Present:   Corey Baumgartner, Cory Henschel, Geoff Bray, Larry Bray, Dr. 

Blankenheim, Kevin Schwinn, Klaudia Schnell, Lee Watson, Sheila 

Lefeber 

 

Overview Cory Henschel reviewed the minutes from the previous pool meeting.   

 

C.D. Smith and Bray revised Option 2C to include: 

 Additional 1,500 sq. ft. for the fitness center 

 Controlled area for check in 

 Increase cost of $70,00 for additional square footage 

 No messanine included with this option 

 Mechanical room located between pool and gym areas 

 Possibility of adding view area for gym, but: 

o Elevator and stairs required 

o Increased dollars and loss of space 

 

Option 2D includes: 

 A therapy pool and community locker rooms 

 A ramp 

 $2,000,000 difference between options 2c and 2d 

 

Discussed ways to separate the competitive and therapy pools.  The 

therapy pool will be relocated to the front on the building.  This will allow 

for a separate access to each pool. 

 

The committee discussed the timeframe and determined that it would work 

best to seek a spring referendum to allow time for public input, etc.   Also, 

discussed the pre-referendum survey and what questions may be asked.  

Below are different options that will be shared with the full Board: 

 

1) Do nothing and close the pool in June 2016 (there will be costs 

associated with closing the pool); 

2) Add an 8-lane pool in the existing space (current pool would be shut 

down for approximately 1 year); 

3) New 8-lane pool with gym area; 

4)  New 8-lane competitive and therapy pools with gym area;  

5) Renovation of existing locker rooms at a cost of $1,200,000 

 

The committee supports #4.   

 



The discussion then turned to the renovation of the existing locker rooms.  

These are original to the building and are in need of updates (i.e., 

mechanical, electrical, etc) and based upon the conversation it would be in 

the best interest of the district to do these renovations at the time of 

construction. 

 

Cory will update the Board on June 18
th

 seeking consensus from the Board 

on the following items: 

 Moving forward with pre-referendum survey 

 Determine referendum timeframe 

 Preferred options and/or locker room renovations 

 

Adjourn The meeting adjourned at 4:50 p.m. 


